ANDOVER CRIBBAGE LEAGUE

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT THE WOLVERSDENE CLUB

ON

MONDAY 14th JULY 2014
The meeting started at 8:05 pm – 17 people in attendance

Mr S Hart welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Apologies

Mr D Smith, Mrs R Loader
Minutes

The minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held at the Wolversdene Club on Monday 22nd  July 2013 were read and recorded as a true record by Ms S Williams and seconded by Mrs R Desborough.
Matters arising
There were no matters arising
Treasurer’s Report
A copy of the years finances were handed out. There was a closing balance of £703.87.
Mrs F Smith confirmed that we had made a profit this year. Part of the reason that this figure is high is because a lot of the money came in after Presentation Night so was not available to use. This means that we are in a good position for next year. 

Mrs F Smith said she would like us to continue with this for the coming season with the aim of bringing medals back for the following season, however, the Committee can review this throughout the coming season.

Mr S Hart said that if we continue with certificates for the next season this will help keep costs low so we could potentially but more money into the Presentation Evening. It was then suggested that we give out medals for the winners and certificates for the runners up. Mrs F Smith reiterated that we should not omit to this at the moment and that it should be reviewed during the season.

Mr T Fluen said that people aren’t going to be prepared to pay £5.00 for a certificate. It was explained that the ticket price was to cover the cost of the food and the engraving of the main trophies.

Mrs F Smith suggested that we could also make more of an occasion of a Competition at Christmas by putting on food to give something back to members

PROPOSAL: Committee to make an informed decision during the season with regards to trophies and medals for Presentation Night. This was voted as a unanimous decision

Mr S Hart asked if there were any issues with not receiving the money early enough. Mrs F Smith advised that previously she would get the money at Committee meetings but the last 2 years it has come at the very end of the season. It was a problem last year but not this year as the money received was being kept as cash rather than banked.

Mrs D Earnshaw asked how the draw worked. It was explained that each team pays £10.00 per month for 7 months and there are 3 prizes awarded for each month.
Members Letters

No letters received.
Election of Officers
President
Mrs R Loader – second year – Proposed by Miss C Whatley and seconded by Mrs C   Evans. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.
Vice-President
Mr D Annetts – Proposed by Mr T Smith and seconded by Mrs R Desborough. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.
Chairman
Mr S Hart – Proposed by Miss C Whatley and seconded by Mr T Smith. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.
Vice Chairman
Mr R Shawyer – Proposed by Miss C Whatley and seconded by Ms S Williams. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.

Joint Secretary
Miss C Whatley & Mrs C Evans – Proposed by Mr S Hart and seconded by Mrs R Desborough. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.

Treasurer
Mrs F Smith – Proposed by Mr T Smith and seconded by Mr R Shawyer. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.
Match Secretary
Mrs R Desborough – Proposed by Mrs C Evans and seconded by Mr T Smith. This was agreed by a unanimous vote.

Competition 

Ms Williams – Proposed by Mr T Smith and seconded by Mrs F Smith. This was 
Secretary
agreed by a unanimous vote.



Draw Collector
We discussed whether a Draw Collector was still needed as we could make it the team’s responsibility. Some felt that we would not get the money so we needed someone to be responsible for ensuring it is collected. 
Mr T Smith – Proposed by Mr R Shawyer and seconded by Mrs R Desborough and this was agreed by a majority vote.

Appointed 
Mrs A Adang – Proposed by Mrs F Smith and seconded by Miss C Whatley. This
Auditor
was agreed by unanimous vote


Mr S Hart has requested we get written confirmation going forward confirming that the books have been audited and are correct

 
Election of Committee 

Miss C Whatley said that before anyone puts themselves forward onto the Committee  they need to be prepared to attend the majority of meetings and provide notice if they cannot attend a meeting so it can be cancelled if necessary.

A vote was taken to re-elect existing Committee Members that had not already been voted onto the committee as an Officer
Ms M Robinson – unanimous decision to be on the committee
Mrs P Wilkinson – unanimous decision to be on the committee if she wishes to remain. She was not at the meeting to confirm if she wishes to remain on or not
Mr A Brackstone – unanimous decision not to be on the committee as he did not attend meetings last year and is not registered with a team
Mr D Smith  – unanimous decision to be on the committee with effect from 1 November 2014 when he has moved back
Mr A Carr – unanimous decision to be on the committee

Mr S Hart then asked if anyone else would like to join the committee. 
Mr S Rampton was proposed by Miss C Whatley and seconded by Mr R Shawyer. This was agreed by unanimous vote

Mrs B Brown was proposed by Miss C Whatley and seconded by Mr S Hart. This was agreed by unanimous vote.
Any Other Business

Mr D Annetts raised whether we should arrange something for Mr A Brackstone to recognise the length of time he played in the league and the time he spent on the Committee. A medal was suggested. This will be looked into by the Committee to look at options and prices.
Mr D Annetts asked if we had received many entrance forms for next season. Miss C Whatley advised that two forms had been received so far.

Mrs D Earnshaw asked if one of the Competitions was going to be named after Mrs B Thomas in her memory. The suggested competitions were Team Knockout, Ladies Singles and 128 Cup.

Mr S Hart proposed that we re-name the Team Knockout Competition and this was seconded by Mr T Fluen.

Miss C Whatley suggested that it be called the Bridget Thomas Team Knockout Cup so that the wording is consistent with the Chris Burch Supplementary Cup. This was agreed by unanimous vote.

Mrs S Earnshaw advised that Mr M Thomas may also like to contribute towards these trophies. It was agreed that we would ask Mr M Thomas to choose the new trophies but we are happy to pay for them but if he wishes to contribute to the cost he can. Mrs D Earnshaw said she would liaise with Mr M Thomas about this.

The meeting closed at 8:50pm

